MINUTES OF NORTH ARM COVE RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION GENERAL MEETING

held at the Community Hall following the AGM on Saturday, 13 August 2011 

MEETING OPENED at 10.21 am 
ATTENDANCE:    21 members and  1 non-member as per attendance sheets including committee members: Len Yearsley, Peter Chappelow, Susan Carter, Kerryan Griffin, Tony Hann
APOLOGIES:  Jim and Steph Hunter, Louise Harvey, Peter Freeman, Steve and Les Soper, Elizabeth Deane
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING held on 11 June 2011 were distributed and accepted
Moved:   Doug Kohlhoff
Seconded: Kath Kohlhoff

Carried

MATTERS ARISING FROM MINUTES:nil
Correspondence In
	From
	Date
	Re
	Action

	Glenn Handford, GM, GLC
	19 July 2011
	Meeting at 6.30 pm Tea Gardens, Baptist Church re increased rates
	FILE:  GLC

	David Bortfeld, Manager Parks
 and Recreation, GLC
	28 June 2011
	Thanks for Peter Chappelow’s response to the Heros Beach Concept plan
	FILE:  Boat 
Ramp

	John Cavanagh, Waste Manager, GLC
	17 June 2011
	Five signs to deter dumping
	FILE:  GLC

	David Kirby, NAC resident
	4 June 2011
	Complaint re NACRA’s attitude to Casurina Park
	FILE:  Correspondence General

	Ethyl Kirby, NAC resident
	4 June 2011
	Complaint re NACRA’s attitude to Casurina Park
	FILE:  Correspondence General


Correspondence Out

	To/From
	Date
	Re
	Action

	David Bortfeld, Manager Parks and Recreation, GLC/Peter Chappelow
	22 June 2011
	Response re Heros Beach Concept Plan
	FILE:  Boat ramp

	Craig Baumann/Len Yearsley
	6 June 2011
	Congratulations on appointment as Parliamentary Secretary and reminder re Fame Cove Development
	FILE:  Fame Cove

	David and Ethyl Kirby
	10 June 2011
	Response to complaint re NACRA’s attitude to Casurina Park 
	FILE:  Correspondence General


Reports
Treasurer’s report – as for AGM 

BBQ Hall area – Len said the plans had been redrafted to include steel construction, a concrete floor and removal of the gutter along the eastern edge because of leaf problems. Len explained that a sub-committee had been established and included Ron Klaxton, GLC Trades Co-ordinator, Mark Wilson and Rob Furley from the Hall Committee and Peter Chappelow and Len Yearsley from NACRA. The Hall Committee and Council remain responsible for construction and NACRA for dispersal of funds.  These arrangements have been approved by Communities NSW, the provider of the $21  000 grant. All works to be completed by December 2011. Three builders had been invited to tender: Greg Bradley, Max Samson and Ian Hicks.  

Boat ramp – Peter Chappelow reported that the master plan for Casuarina and Water Street had been approved by GLC on 22 February but action was unlikely because there were no funds available. Peter said that, in February, GLC had resolved that council officers would determine a site for a boat ramp within 6 months and preliminary investigation has been undertaken on Heros Beach reserve as the only suitable site.  The outcomes are to be presented to Council on 23 August and direction on future management of the aquatic needs of NAC decided.  Len added that the next budget doesn’t include any funding for recreational water projects in NAC since the 6% rate increase fell far short of hoped for 60%.  Len said he is expecting to attend a meeting with Glenn Handford re possibility of funding for the boat ramp and all reserve areas in the foreseeable future given the Council’s current financial position.
Marie Pickles asked what the next step will be and Len explained that NACRA is encouraging Council to put the suggested plan for voting on by the whole community.  Len restated that no decision to locate a boat ramp had been made, and the community will be fully consulted by Council when and if a plan is prepared by Council as was the case with the Casuarina and Water Street proposals.
There was discussion on whether NACRA provided sufficient opportunity for community consultation.  Len explained that often timelines meant that the executive committee needed to make decisions, but actions were always reported to the general meetings and the Five Year Plan gave people an indication of priorities. Ken Duffey said the playground at Heros Beach was not decided by community vote.  Dan Hanshaw pointed out that General Business gave people opportunities to raise issues.

Motion that the meeting progress to the next agenda item.

Moved:   John Blackbourne
Seconded: Daniel Hanshaw

Carried

Admin review and Web site 

Tony Hann welcomed new members Pauline and Dan Hanshaw and then explained the sub-committee’s plan to review the Fair Trading model constitution to ensure we are following their procedures.  

Tony outlined progress to date on the web site, thanked Doug Kohlhoff for the many hours of work invested and invited all community groups which might be interested in having space to contact him. Tony explained the website will also have facilities for flash news, blogging, forums, polls, comments on items for discussion, information for visitors, links to other sites, and possibly revenue raising ads. He stressed it is a Cove website not a NACRA website.  Doug Kohlhoff added that the site will be used friendly, that there will be different levels of access and that it will be necessary to develop protocols for web behaviour.

Tony mentioned the five signs warning of fines that have been erected by Council to try and stop illegal dumping.  Tony said he requested a barrier at the quarry.

Fame Cove 

Peter Chappelow said the council was very supportive of the Fame Cove Development, that NACRA’s aim is to get best outcome for North Arm Cove and Port Stephens while minimising the impact on North Arm Cove, and that the State Govt will make the decision on Fame Cove.  The current application is for an Eco resort on top of the hill or in the SW corner of the water front, a 60-80 lot sub division near Bundabah and 18 hole golf course.   Len added Peter Freeman and he will meet with Craig Baumann to keep him to pre-election promise to ‘continue to fight for the protection of this site’ and that ‘Fame Cove must be protected’, and that ‘development has to be done with great sensitivity on the terms of the local community’.
[Note:  according to the developer’s submission, the request for the sub-division is actually for 200 lots]

Firewise 

Len reported that the 27 August meeting had been moved to 1 October at the Hall.  He explained that Darren Briggs had clarified that any use of sirens could not be authorised and would probably be illegal on several grounds.  If sirens are used, the people who use them may be held responsible.  Evacuation warning is a police responsibility in consultation with the FRS.  Fire plans will be distributed to every member of the community.  Darren was unable to give Len an answer about the next stage of burn off as they are only allowed to burn areas every six years.  Len proposed to Darren that one of the three areas defined in burn plans could be burnt every two years.
Tony asked about clearance notices – and it was explained that Darren is trying to avoid moving contractors in and charging owners.

Five year plan 

Len  read the items on the plan.  He pointed out that the tennis pavilion could not be built on the western side as originally suggested by the Tennis Committee because of power lines and the road side boundary is too close so the southern side is best.  A proposed disabled toilet on the western side of the hall, as suggested by David Bortfeld, GLC Parks and Recreations Manager, has been included for consideration by the Hall Committee and the Tennis Committee.
There was a brief discussion about whether the community wanted a letter box.  And Len invited people to submit other items.

Existing wish list

1. Water access boat ramp

2. Children’s playground

3. Covered BBQ area - hall

4. Water transport wharf

5. Completion of The Esplanade

6. Secure community land for future ownership

7. Men’s shed

Additional suggestions

8. Bus shelter

9. Open space area hall site

10. BMX cycle track

11. Low key natural play area - Heros Beach

12. Tennis court pavilion

13. Outdoor toilets
14. Web site

15. Skateboard ramp

16. Fitness trail linking existing public spaces

17. Letter box

18. Survey and naming of all reserves

19. Welcome to North Arm Cove sign at Goreengi Road
General Business
Len reported that on10 August he and Tony attended a Community Consultation Meeting conducted by GLC. At this meeting, it was indicated that no funding would be available for water access and recreation areas in Council’s current budget; community grant funding would be reinstated 2012/13; and drainage works in Water Street will be rectified with new drainage pipes.  Len said Council is going to accept an application from NACRA for insurances to be paid from the Community Grants fund 2012/13.
John Blackbourne asked about the two road improvements previously planned for the Cove, but Len said no road works would be funded from rates in any part of the GLC area.
John Blackbourne suggested a merger of three councils would solve the problem of funds because of the saving of salaries.
Motion that NACRA write to Craig Baumann urging spending on projects in NAC.  
Moved:   Maureen Kelly
Seconded: Peter Chappelow

Carried

After discussion, Maureen amended the motion to include the idea that the letter should be written when appropriate information had become available. 
Trish Peters mentioned there will be three hours of free tennis on 20 Saturday – 11 am to 2 pm with a BBQ and opportunity for memberships to be paid.

Deidre McCullogh mentioned the inequity of people in her road having to pay council $1000 bond for maintaining the road during house construction – given that the road had been privately built.
John Blackbourne thanked Len for chairing the meetings over the past year.
Next General Meeting – 8 October 2011
With no further business, Len declared the meeting closed at 11.35 am. 

SUBMITTED – Susan Carter

Approved as a true and correct record:

..................................................................
...........................

Len Yearsley (Chairman)

Date
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